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Memorandum 
 
TO  :  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 

 Chief Education Program Supervisors, CID and SGOD 
 Education Program Supervisors and Division Coordinators 

Public Schools District Supervisors 
 Public Elementary Schools 
 Public Secondary Schools 
 All others concerned 

 
FROM : JOSE L. DONCILLO, CESO V 

   Schools Division Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT : EARLY CULMINATION OF “BIDA ANG GURO BAZAAR 

2025” IN ANTICIPATION OF THE EXPECTED IMPACT OF 
TROPICAL CYCLONE ‘OPONG’ 
 

DATE  :  September 23, 2025 

 
 
1. In anticipation of the effects of the tropical cyclone expected to directly impact the 
province, as detailed in the 11 AM Tropical Cyclone Advisory No. 1 of DOST-PAGASA, dated 
September 23, 2025, this Office announces the early culmination of the “Bida ang Guro Bazaar 
2025” by Wednesday afternoon, September 24, 2025. This will ensure a safe conduct of the 
said activity, while also giving ample time for the organizers to dismantle their booths before 
the expected impact is felt. 
 
 
2. The event technical working group (TWG) and the school districts are advised to 
adjust accordingly with the change in schedule. Dismantling of booths can be done 
immediately after the culminating activity on Wednesday afternoon or Thursday morning, 
September 25, 2025. 
 
 
3. Immediate & widest dissemination and compliance of this Memorandum are directed. 
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